CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA
WEDNESDAY
 SEPTEMBER 12, 2012

CONVENE: 7:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

ROLL CALL

INVOCATION

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for  the other items on the consent agenda.

· Minutes of August 14, 2012 and August 22, 2012 meetings.

· September accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - July & August
Administrative Matters
· Second reading of Ordinance No. 102 Series 2012 An Ordinance to Regulate the Public Sewer System
· Resolution No. R-1209-10 Council Rules of Procedure
· RFP Engineer of Record -Rank & Approve Consultants
New Business

Old Business

Mayors Report
City Recorder Report
Public Works Report

Council/Committee Reports

Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director,Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved by
Council____________________Date_________________________
CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 12, 2012

 CONVENED: 7:00 PM

CITY HALL
Mayor Anthony, opened the September 12, 2012 regular Council meeting at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was then taken. Council members present were Kathy Ritch, Garla Rowe, Dawn O'Grady, Jim Brown and Sharon Dinger via Skype. Council member John Shurtleff was absent. Also present were City Recorder Valerie Russell and Public Works Director Jason Melo.

Mayor Anthony led the Council in a prayer.

Citizens present were Birl Miller, Teri Brown-Johnson, Dave Johnson and Connie Lewis. Also present were John Garlitz and Nathan Black from JUB Engineering. Matt Morkert and Erik Huffman from Century West Engineering, Dave Wildman from Anderson Perry Engineering.


Mayor Anthony
Mayor Anthony asked the Council for a motion to amend the agenda to remove "Resolution No. R-1209-10 Council Rules of Procedure" and replace it with "Council Rules of Order and Procedure, and move it to the first item of business.
Councilor Rowe made a motion to amend the agenda "Resolution No. R-1209-10 Council Rules of Procedure" and replace with "Council Rules of Order and Procedure", and move it to the fist item of business. Councilor Ritch seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent. 
Agenda Item No. 1 - Council Rules of Order and Procedure
Mayor Anthony asked the Council if there were any questions on the Council Rules of Order and Procedure.

Councilor Dinger questioned on page 3 "Public comments will be allowed, if called upon", she stated that she thought it should say "when called upon".

Council decided to change "if" to "when".
Councilor Ritch made a motion to accept Council Rules of Order and Procedure. Councilor Dinger seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 2 - Consent Agenda

Councilor O'Grady made a motion to accept the Consent Agenda. Councilor Rowe seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 3 -Administrative Matters


Second Reading of Ordinance No. 102 Series 2012 An Ordinance to Regulate 
the Public Sewer System
Mayor Anthony read Ordinance No. 102 Series 2012 an Ordinance to Regulate the Public Sewer System to the Council and Citizens by title only. Discussion followed concerning the Ordinance. 

Councilor Dinger
Councilor Dinger objected to landowners being held liable for delinquent charges of the tenants.


Connie Pound
Citizen Connie Pound objected to placing liens on the property without following proper protocol of notification of the Landowners.


Councilor O'Grady
Councilor O'Grady pointed out that the Council had discussed this issue earlier, and it states in the ordinance that a lien "may" be placed on the property. And the Council had decided that the City will develop procedures concerning delinquent accounts.
Councilor Ritch made a motion to accept the Second Reading of Ordinance No. 102 Series 2012 to regulate the public sewer system. Councilor O'Grady seconded the motion. Councilor Dinger opposed. The motion passed with majority consent.

RFP Engineer of Record - Rank & Approve Consultants
Mayor Anthony explained that three Engineering firms had made proposals to the City for Engineer of Record. The Engineer's individually addressed the Council and answered questions. The Engineers that made proposals were Matt Morkert and Erik Huffman from Century West Engineering Corporation, Dave Wildman from Anderson Perry & Associates, Inc., and John Garlitz and Nathan Black from J-U-B, Engineers, Inc.
After the Engineers gave their proposals the Council discussed the Engineers qualifications. Discussion included; Century West Engineering met the qualification requirements, but considering the distance to Haines from their Bend office their availability could be limited. Anderson Perry & Associates have completed many projects in the past for the City, the most recent being the sewer system project. The Council felt that they did not prove to be reliable on follow up issues with the sewer system. Their proposal, instead of concentrating on their own qualifications and guaranteeing the City excellent service on future projects, concentrated on reasons why the City should not choose the other engineers.  J-U-B Engineers proposal focused on what they could do for the City. Their proposal reflected their interest in the City by  researching the infrastructure. They also have attended City Council meetings for months. They have been very helpful with issues that have surfaced with the sewer system and other issues that the City has faced recently.

Mayor Anthony asked for the Council to vote by a show of hands. Century West Engineering: 0 votes. Anderson Perry & Associates: 0 votes. Council members Ritch, Rowe, O'Grady, Dinger and Brown voted unanimously for J-U-B Engineering. 

Mayor Anthony thanked all the Engineers for submitting a proposal. 

Agenda Item No. 4_- Mayor's Report
Mayor Anthony read a letter from Citizen Andy Dennis concerning the use of Skype and criminal activities in Haines, he pointed out that some of the Council members are not acting in the best interest of the City. Letter is herein attached and part of the record.
Agenda Item No. 5- Staff Reports
City Recorder

Town Hall Meeting
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the Baker County Commissioner's are planning a Town Hall meeting in Haines, September 26, 2012 at 6:00 pm. Topic's of discussion will include, events taking place in Baker County and concerns of Haines citizens. 


Pesticide Round-Up

Union County Commissioner Steve McClure recently contacted the City concerning a grant funded by the Drinking Water Program to be used for a Pesticide Round-Up sponsored by the Household Hazardous Waste Program, they are asking for a letter of support from the City. The program has already received a grant to hold a pesticide round up this year, a drop off site is planned to be located in Haines.  

Charter Clarification
Secret Ballots

The City Attorney Dan Van Thiel clarified questions concerning the City Charter. Secret ballots are not allowed and written ballots are not recommended considering that a written ballot has to identify the person voting and the vote cast. Voting by Public Officials has to be public knowledge.

Section 16.  Quorum

Explanation of "but a smaller number may meet and compel the attendance of the absent members in a manner provided by Council rules." If documented that Council members are refusing to attend a meeting so there will not be a quorum present to make a decision. And if they are compelled to attend and they refuse, the Council members present can make decisions with a fewer number than a quorum.
Section 20. Vote Required
This section deals with abstention from voting in the case of conflicts of interest. In certain situations it may be necessary for Council members to vote regardless of an existing conflict of interest. This would be true in cases of emergencies or inability for the City to conduct business, must be documented. 
Public Works Director 


Sewer Pumps

Public Works Director Jason Melo explained that there was a problem with the sewer pump that pumps to the storage pond at the lagoon. He spoke with the electrician  that installed the electrical panel and he gave some suggestions on how to fix the issue.

Landfill Inspection

The DEQ did a surprise inspection on the Landfill. Larry Brown from the DEQ had sent emails notifying the City of the inspection, but this was during the time that Reliance Connects was having difficulties with the email system and the City never received the emails. The Landfill passed the inspection with no problem.


Bio-solids

The bio-solids that were removed from the sewer pond and have been drying now need to be moved to the Landfill before the ground freezes. There is 1,300 yards of bio-solids, Jason calculated that it would cost the City approximately $3,400 to rent the equipment without the fuel, even with volunteers to help. Jason got bids from local contractors to haul the bio-solids. SREC-Steve Ritch $3,250. Orr Excavating $3,975. JD Stevens $5,400. Jason explained that hiring Steve Ritch would cost less than it would if the City were to do the work on their own. 
Councilor Ritch made a motion to hire SREC-Steve Ritch for $3,250 to move the bio-solids to the Landfill. Councilor Brown seconded the motion. Councilor Dinger opposed. The motion passed with majority consent.

Misc.
Jason will be painting the lines for the railroad crossing and the handicap parking area. The Boy Scouts have completed the Street signs.
Agenda Item No. 6 - Council Reports

Councilor Rowe
Dog Catcher

Councilor Rowe reminded the Council that there needs to be another dog catcher, initially she was just suppose to be the alternate. 
Painting Fire Hydrants
Councilor Rowe suggested that the Council do some community projects. She suggested that the Council volunteer to paint fire hydrants the next Saturday. 


Councilor Brown
Councilor Brown commented that he had issues with the dog ordinance. He did not feel that it was in the best interest of the City for a Council member to be the dog catcher. He did not know what to suggest, possibly a citizen volunteer.
Mayor Anthony suggested that the dog ordinance and dog issues need to be addressed. Council decided to form a citizen committee to work on this issue.

Councilor Rowe volunteered to be on the committee and talk with the Sheriff and the Justice of the Peace as well as research the City's options. 
Agenda Item No. 7- Public Comments
There were no public comments.

Meeting adjourned at  8:50 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Russell, City Recorder
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